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MINUTES

Joint Meeting — Aviation Advisory/Airport Development Advisory Committees
August 29, 2000

1. The Meeting was called to order outside Lillard Hall, Yolo County Airport, at
7:35 p.m.

Committee Members Present:

AAC ADAC BOARD LIAISON
Kanoff no Buchan yes Pollock yes
Hancock yes Foe yes

Ropke no Defty yes COUNTY STAFF
Kinkle yes Parrella no Drack, Airport Mgr.
Morris no Bauer no

Price yes

TENANTS AND GUESTS:

Bruce Watts, Joe Johnson, Corby Haas, Mary Foe, Ray Ferrell, Dane Hird, Doug
Spirande, Mike Hullers

2. The meeting was opened for public comment on items not on the Agenda: There
were no comments from the public.

There being no public comment, the meeting returned to the Agenda.
3. Self introductions were conducted around the table.

4, The minutes of the last meeting were corrected, but there being no quorum of the
Aviation Advisory Committee, no action was taken.

5. The Blue Max Cart Club presented its proposed project for a race tract facility at
the Airport. Discussion ensued. Questions focused on service of Alcohol (NO);
Concessions (Yes); Cost of improvements ($225 - $250,000); at maximum, 600
people/200 cars over an entire day of racing (i.e., races are staggered by



classification); noise (a dB handout indicated noise at different locations) race day
is 9:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m., generally two day events, from 12 to 20 per year.

Ray Ferrell of Skydance (Prestar) asked about competition with their operations
due to parking, traffic during race day, multiple events on the same days, storm
water drainage and oil runoff. Additionally, Prestar raised the issue that the area
adjacent to Yolo Sportsman's is designated BALLOON LAUNCH AREA
(Special Event Drop Zone) and therefore it should not be considered for the Kart
Klub

Discussion of the airport facilities included the need for a new well, weed
abatement, runway maintenance, park upgrade and trees blocking Aviation Blvd.,
drainage, and jet noise test equipment.

Any updated from Yolo Aviation? No. Woodland Aviation - continuing with
plans to expand.

New Business. The process of notifying "all the world" as a courtesy was
addressed. It was agreed, that in the interest of communication within the whole
community, that all committee meetings would be published to "all the world."

Also discussed was potential new improvements at the Airport, and in dealing
with the FAA for Grant funds. An AWOS (automatic weather system) was
discussed, along with re-naming the Airport. More County Tie Downs were
requested.

The meeting was adjourned to October 24, 2000.

The meeting adjourned at 9:05 p.m.

e

Marshall Drack,

Airport Development Manager
cc: Supervisor Lynnel Pollock, John Bencomo, Director



